September 9, 2016
Dear Parents, 


What a busy first few days!  We have read many stories about the first days of school, such as David Goes to School by David Shannon and Llama, Llama Misses Mama by Anna Dewdney.  We practiced sitting on the rug properly and listening attentively.  We often stop during our read alouds to “turn and talk” to our partners.  We made connections from our lives to the stories that we read.

We have been reviewing the letters in the alphabet and the sounds that they make.  We made the rules this week also.  We discussed the ways to be safe, responsible, and respectful in the classroom, playground and hallway.  Next week, we will talk about the cafeteria and bus.

In math, we practiced counting objects, identifying and making numbers in a ten frame and reading and writing the numbers 1-10.  We also learned how to play a few math games in which we represented a number from 1 to 10 with cubes or buttons.  Ask your child about it!

The class is also engaging in a fun “Getting to Know You” activity.  We pick a student each day and the class “interviews” that student.  Then, we write a “newspaper article” about that student.  This activity is a great way to learn about each other and to show the children the connection between speech and print.  Once your child is “interviewed”, he/she will be able to bring his/her article home.

We have an alphabetic word wall in our classroom that contains high frequency words.  This week, we practiced 15 of the 25 words that your child was responsible for in Kindergarten.  Because the words are displayed in the classroom, your child is expected to spell them correctly in all of his/her writing.  Next week, we will finish the Kindergarten words and begin adding new words daily and practice 5 words everyday.  Ask your child about our word wall.


I have sent home a calendar for the month of September.  As you probably know, Sheafe Road runs on a six-day cycle.  You can find our specials listed on the monthly calendar along with what special we have on which day.  Please make sure that you child wears sneakers on days 2 and 5 so that he/she can participate in physical education.


We will have snack every afternoon.  Please send a healthy snack for you child.  Healthy snacks include fruit, veggies, pretzels, popcorn, granola bars, crackers, etc. Try not to send chips, cookies, or candy.  Please send a water bottle that closes everyday as well.  We do not have a water fountain.  Thank you in advance for your cooperation.


Please continue to check your child’s Take Home Folder every night.  Remove all of his/her completed work and send any notes back to school in the folder.  

I am looking forward to seeing all of you on Wednesday, September 14th at 6:00 PM for Parents As Partners Night.  Please make an effort to be there; it’s important!!  (parents only please!)  I’ll get into more detail about all of our policies and procedures at that time.  

I will be sending a Friday letter home every week.  I will update you on what is going on in the classroom and let you know about any upcoming events.  I find that Friday notes are a great way to communicate with parents.  I hope that you will find them helpful.  

Have a great weekend; I hope that it cools off!!
Sincerely, 

